WDOPP MINUTES

	Meeting Title
	Winchester District Older Persons Partnership (WDOPP) Meeting

	Meeting Purpose
	Quarterly Meeting

	Meeting Date
	7 March 2024

	Meeting Time
	10:30am

	Meeting Location
	St John’s Winchester Community Room & via Teams

	Attendees present 
via Teams

	Sarah Weekes (SW), Anne Green (AG), Marie Johnson-Hall (MJH), Emma Kiss (EK) all of St John’s Winchester, Sheena Webster (SWb) and Lesley (L) both of Chatty Café, Janet Sparkes (volunteer at Winchester Baptist Church, JS), Tony Biondi (Winchester Baptist Church, TB), Ron Venture (Winchester Radio, RV), Di Castle (Brendoncare, DC), Graham Topping (Winchester Rotary, GT), Tony Winterton (Home Instead, TW), Gary Marsh (Alzheimer's Society, GM), Charlotte Bailey (Wellbeing Inclusion Officer, Winchester City Council, CB)
Karen Whitmill (Every Care Winchester, KW), Dawn Sanders (Winchester Heights Avery Healthcare, DS), Kathleen Becker (WCC Community and Engagement, KB), Amanda Watkinson (Move Momentum, AW), Mark Maitland Winchester City Council, MM), Pamela Gilbert (Anna Chaplaincy, PG)


	Minutes
	Harriet O’Brien



	Discussions

	Agenda Item No:
	

	1
	Welcome by Sarah Weekes (Chair)
Informed those attending that the meeting will be recorded. SW welcomed all to the meeting. Bruce White was SW’s co-chair has resigned as he has relocated so SW will continue to chair. There were no objections to this.

St John’s Community Room will be the venue for the time being, offers of alternative meeting rooms are accepted for future meetings.
Confirmation of last meeting minutes

The minutes were confirmed.
Welcome to any new members.
There were no new members, new people and organisations are encouraged to join.


	2
	Notable Updates
SWb - Celebrating 5th anniversary of Chatty Café.
AG - The new memory wellbeing centre at Shawford Springs is now up and running on 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month, it has been slow getting going so if everyone could refer people to this centre that would be helpful.

MJH - The team are applying for the Investors in Volunteers accreditation, hopeful the accreditation will be issued in the next month or so and will share this news.

JS - Volunteers at Winchester Baptist Church and very busy volunteering, runs a Warm Space on a Wednesday morning for anyone needing the space and heat.

TB - Today is Winchester Baptist Church’s Silver Service, this is very well attended with 40-50 seniors attending.

SW - At St John’s Winchester the new building on Colebrook Street is opening later this month, attendees are welcome to view them. The new flats are adapted to provide a higher level of care and we have care staff on site 24/7. The gardens at Southside are also being relandscaped.

RV - Broadcasting has moved to DAB as well as FM.

DC - Has been busy organising clubs at Brendoncare and just had 40th anniversary.

GT - Winchester Rotary runs a stroke club twice a month on a Thursday afternoon in Christ Church, everyone suffering with the affects of a stroke is welcome to join.

TW - At Home Instead, the Dementia Friendly Winchester group is getting involved with local businesses to help them engage with people who have a dementia diagnosis. Dementia Action Week is coming up and they have booked the Dementia Bus experience for May 17th. They are looking at booking a table at the Thursday market and organising some events in Abbey Gardens. Will report with more information on the Dementia Bus.

GM - Introduced himself as part of the Alzheimer's Society.
CB - Had earlier shared the latest flyers for services being run at Unit 12 once a month, volunteering at Itchen College and other events including Digital Drop In Sessions. There is an event on 15th March at the Leisure Centre for health and wellbeing for the over 50’s in Winchester, 10am - 1pm.

AW - Move Momentum have received some Active Health funding, now working on an online platform with dance videos which people in Hampshire can access. There is a free option for GP referrals. The initial stages will involve some focus groups which WDOPP is encouraged to join to help create suitable classes for older adults, people with disabilities and people with health conditions.
DS - Will be supporting TW for Dementia Friendly Winchester and offered more assistance.


	3
	Speaker 1 - Gary Marsh, Alzheimer’s Society with a presentation on services offered
GM - Alzheimer's Society doesn’t have a large presence in Winchester anymore, however, the work of St John’s is tremendous and opportunities for carers to connect with other carers and local groups has improved greatly. There are not many dementia advisors across Hampshire but receives referrals from GPs and the hospital networks. Working alongside St John’s and Andover Mind to ensure referrals come to the commissioned services. The Alzheimer's Society helpline is open daily where dementia advisors give out information and signposted to other services to give a degree of continuous support. The website also has further information and documentation which is useful for people to refer to. The online forum has changed its name from Talking Points to Dementia Support Forum, the helpline isn’t 24/7 but the forum is.

A lot of time is spent on research opportunities and trials and these are often selected by those suffering with a dementia diagnosis. Over the next 5 years there will be a Blood Biomarker Challenge, this is being guided by Alzheimer's Society and is funded by £5,000,000 from the Postcode Lottery. The challenge is a research directive to develop a test to see if someone has dementia as early on as possible, this takes a lot of funding and cooperation from NHS to demonstrate that a biomarker is going to be conveniently and usefully rolled out through GP practices.
GM happy to share further information on this post the meeting, please contact him for more if needed.


	4
	Speaker 2 - Emma Kiss, St John’s Winchester with a presentation on Encouraging Engagement with Hard-to-Reach Groups
EK - Shared presentation on how to engage with hard to reach groups in the community. The research project is focussed on warm spaces run throughout the winter, which are good spaces for organisations to reach these service users who may not attend other events such as older men who generally do not identify as needing help. The naming of the group is essential to reach those groups and drop in sessions with no specific time slot seem to be more successful. Having clear information with not too much copy which helps attract and keep attention.
EK happy to share the presentation post the meeting, please contact her for more if needed.


	5


	Speaker 3 - Tony Winterton, Home Instead with a presentation on community groups and future plans 
TW - Home Instead is a homecare company supporting people living at home in and around Winchester, personal care and companionship is catered for and people with dementia or Parkinson’s are also supported. Please refer people to the service and carers to the service too. Once a month a dementia friendly screening of a film is shown at Everyman Cinema in Winchester. Singing for the Brain is a fantastic group and encourages everyone to attend one of these meetings as they are a wonderful event to witness and join. As of April, a new Singing for the Brain group will start at St Peter’s church on Jewry Street.
TW happy to share further information on this post the meeting, please contact him for more if needed.


	6
	Speaker 4 - Mark Maitland, Winchester City Council on Spaces of Sanctuary
MM - Developing Winchester Spaces of Sanctuary, this is linked to the City of Sanctuary created in 2022, planning to develop a network of these safe spaces across Winchester. Hoping warm hubs will engage with this project to expand the number of spaces available to support people on more diverse issues for a longer period. Any organisations who sign up to the scheme will be able to have training from Winchester City Council and will be given extra information and resource packs to help signpost service users.
MM happy to share further information on this post the meeting, please contact him for more if needed.


	7
	Discussion on proposed logos for WDOPP (logos to be shared in the meeting)
SW - WDOPP is so important to connect our individual organisations, we felt having a logo would be a great way to advertise the group. TW - Home Instead’s marketing officer has developed logos which will be shared post the meeting to decide which logo is preferred.


	8
	Any other business

EK - Shared a video on Ride to Remember, which is raising money for St John’s Winchester Dementia Support Service. More information will be shared on this in the future.


	9
	Date and location of next meeting
TBC



Attachment:
Updates from WDOPP Members March 2024
Updates from WDOPP Members March 2024

Winchester City Council - Mark Maitland, Community Engagement Officer

Spaces of Sanctuary Project

The project aims to develop a network of ‘Safe Spaces’ across the Winchester District. Safe spaces can be located in a range of different environments and locations, from community halls and churches to pubs, cafés and restaurants.

They provide a physical and emotionally safe environment where people who are feeling lonely, anxious or threatened can go to receive help and support to address their concerns without fear or prejudice. This means when accessing the support at the Safe Space they will be treated equitably and with respect and their concerns listened to and taken seriously.

We are keen to hear from any group, organisation or business that may be interested in setting up a ‘Safe Space’ and help signpost people to the support they need. In return for offering a safe space we can provide training that will prepare their staff and volunteers for dealing with any enquiries they receive. 

For further information about the project please contact Mark Maitland, Community Engagement Officer on Tel: 01962 8484518 or email mmaitland@winchester.gov.uk 
DAHA accreditation

As a council, we are in a unique position to support those who are experiencing domestic abuse. We’re working to improve our services and help our staff better recognise and respond to domestic abuse situations. 

The work involves taking on board a set of standards set by the Domestic Abuse Housing Alliance (DAHA). By becoming DAHA accredited, we're working to end domestic abuse and ensure that those who experience it receive safe and effective support.

As part of this work, we have created a domestic abuse hub on our website that provides resources for anyone experiencing domestic abuse, and signposts them to different support services that can help individuals with a range of different personal situations. 

The hub also includes a ‘quick exit’ button should anyone need to navigate away from the page quickly, and features instructions on how to ensure pages do not show up in browser’s history.

www.winchester.gov.uk/domestic-abuse
Council Tax

A reminder that new year’s Council Tax bills will be issued mid-March and anyone struggling to pay can spread their instalments over 12 instead of the usual 10 to help manage the payment. For further information call the Revenues team directly: 01962 848 288; or email counciltax@winchester.gov.uk 

Community Hubs

Community Hubs have been set up at Wickham Community Centre and Unit 12 in Winnall that can provide help and support and signposted to other agencies to access the help they need. Further details can be found in the information below or by contacting Charlotte Bailey, Wellbeing & Inclusion Officer.
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Winchester City Council is always striving to improve services for
residents. We would like to know what you think about services we
provide to your block. Please scan the QR codes below to give your
feedback at any time.

Cleaning in the communal areas of
your block

Grounds maintenance - grass cutting,
looking after the shrub beds & hedges

Health & Safety inspections in your block
by the Neighbourhood Services Officers

Your Sheltered Housing Offcer can help you give your feedback at your
scheme coffee morning or if you would like to speak to someone from the
Neighbourhood Services and Community Safety team, please contact us
directly on 01962 848 400 or nservices@winchester.gov.uk

“Thank you for your feedback.





Digital Drop-Ins - Charlotte has also organised a Digital Drop in King Harold Court near Stanmore for anyone requiring help with their digital technology. Further details provided in the leaflet attached.

Health & Wellbeing Event[image: image4.jpg]Health & Wellbeing
Event

Winchester Sport & Leisure Park are proud to be hosting a Health & Wellbeing Day for
all those aged 50 plus!

Being able to stay healthy later in life is crucial. We know that older people often do
not feel supported to look after their own health and wellbeing, particularly those with
multiple long-term conditions.

As part of our event, we want to give those attending the opportunity to engage with
real people on the things that matter most to them. Not only will people have the
opportunity to engage with the many stallholders present but also trail free classes
and activities as well as take some time in our pop-up community café!
Where:

Winchester Sport & Leisure Park, Bar End, Winchester SO23 9NR
When:
Friday 15th March 2024
10am - 1pm
How can you get involved:
If you would like to take part in this event as a stall holder or if you have
any questions, please respond to this email
rebeccawoodford@everyoneactive.com

To help spread word about the event are asking all those wishing to be
involved to confirm their attendance by 15th February.
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Winchester City Council in partnership with Everyone Active have organised a Health & Wellbeing event at Winchester Sport & Leisure Park on 15th March. Further details are provided in the information attached.

Bex and Fi have been working on satisfaction surveys/QR codes
[image: image5.emf]WCC have a live survey to gain feedback from all residents on their satisfaction with our services, including:
· Scheduled cleaning to communal areas of blocks of flats (including all sheltered sites)

· Grounds maintenance service to communal gardens

· NSO services to blocks of flats, including H&S checks

Please see leaflet for more details

St John’s Winchester - Emma Kiss, Homeshare Manager
Local cyclist Mark McLaren has early onset dementia and is asking fellow Cyclists to join him in riding 100 miles or 100 km across the month of May (or all in one day!) to raise money for St Johns Dementia Support. Please see his story on YouTube and join me, Emma Kiss, and Mark by registering https://bit.ly/49ujPaa https://youtube.com/watch?v=GWngtpinjCo&feature=shared
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